
Internship Report: 

The time I spent in Mahanirban Calcutta Research Group (MCRG) as an Intern from 17th 

June’2019 to 17th July’2019 was memorable. MCRG takes care of the intern very well by 

including them in its every endeavour and in its further initiatives too. This organization made 

me attend every Tuesday’s meeting it held as well as allowed me to put my points of view 

further in the meeting and after the completion of the meeting, I was assigned the task to write 

issues whatever have been discussed i.e. minute writing. Also, they made me involved in their 

upcoming Research and Orientation Workshop on Refugees and Migrants to be held in Kolkata 

from 25 November to 29 November 2019. The task was to update the applications of participants 

on excel sheets and to create the dedicated folders of each participants containing their details. 

This was made possible and easy with the help Shatabdi Das- Research and Programmer 

Assistant and Aditi Mukherjee-Research and Programme associate. They even supported me 

during my Research review paper - Migration and Human Trafficking in bordering regions of 

India- whenever I had doubts or wanted their feedbacks as well they soothed me during the time 

I felt jammed somewhere during my research process. It was their patience that I was able to 

carry the administrative work very well. My research review paper wasn’t much possible without 

the help of MCRG public library. Dr Samir Kumar Das-Director of MCRG motivated me to look 

for the books and journals available in library and website respectively that MCRG has 

published. MCRG has abundance and enriched material that helped me to look beyond my topic 

of Research review paper. Coming towards the end of the internship presentation of my research 

review paper was held so that other research associates and staff member of MCRG could also 

know about my work as an intern. Everyone participated in the presentation, including the 

founder of the organization Dr Ranabir Samaddar, through their constructive commentary, 

feedback and open question and answer session. Under the supervision of Director of MCRG, Dr 

Samir Kumar Das internship was rich in experience and helped me out to discover my potential 

and overcome my inhibitions. With his utter persistence and faith in me, I was able to 

successfully finish my research review paper. I am grateful to MCRG and it member for giving 

this opportunity that will forever shape and influence my professional life while fostering 

personal growth and development. It helped me to develop the skills which will be required in 

my future research paper. 


